
    

 

                                      HERBRANDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

                         Meeting Tuesday 21st February 2023 @ 7pm in Village Hall 

 

                                                     DRAFT MINUTES 

 

Present : Cllrs M.Galdo, R.Owens, T.Roberts, a.Forrest, N.Coles 

                 Clerk : D.Davies 

Apologies : D.Philpin 

Members of the public ; A.Lloyd, D.Hooker 

 

Declaration of Interest ; None declared. 

Questions from the public :A.Lloyd asked if council could arrange for repair work to pavement 

outside Nos 13/15 St Margaret’s Way.   There is also work required to tidy up the hedge at bottom of 

St Margaret’s way by the garages as it is very overgrown and untidy, clerk will contact 

Pembrokeshire County Council to request that these tasks get completed.  The lines on the junction 

to St Margaret’s Way and Little Castle Grove need to be replaced as they are not noticeable to 

drivers, making it a dangerous junction with fear of accidents. Clerk to request Pembrokeshire 

County Council to complete this as soon as possible. A.Lloyd also asked clerk to amend minutes from 

last meeting where she indicated that Havards Lane was used as a family name, instead of stating 

that a Brian George from Walwyns Castle had verbally confirmed the name.       D.Hooker asked what 

details had been agreed by council in forming a Play Park committee. Clerk explained that nothing 

definite has yet been agreed. The clerk has made contact with 2 residents from the village who will 

spread the word and come back to us. Mrs Hooker asked if we could keep her informed of details 

once agreed as she is interested. 

Decisions made at this meeting : 

Clerk asked to amend minutes from last meeting. 

Clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County Council to request works on St Margarets Way and junction 

to Little Castle Grove be re marked. 

Cllr Owens to find out from National Parks when Triplestone plans are to be discussed. 

Clerk to chase up Robert Evans as to when work will commence on the passing bays . 

Clerk to get further clarification from Jim Dunckley in regards to Village Green. 

Clerk to ensure the turning Bay sign gets moved to correct location by Pembrokeshire County 

Council. 

Cllr Owens will find out details on the bond held by Pembrokeshire County Council for Triplestone. 



Clerk to get guidance from One Voice Wales on possibility of a sub committee being formed for the 

play park. 

Clerk to start application from Investing in Pembrokeshire grants. 

Cllr A.Forrest to get costings on mugs and coins for the Kings coronation. 

Cllrs A.Forrest and D.Philpin will arrange a date with PCSO for another Walk of the Village.  

Cllr N.Coles with the help of other councillors will complete works on concrete bases for benches 

once weather improves. 

Cllr M.Galdo and clerk will accept the invitation from LNG to walk their site. 

 

Next Meeting arranged for 27th March 2023 [ subject to change } 

 


